The Heritage Lottery Fund – a focus on the Highlands & Islands
The Heritage Lottery Fund's Development Officer, Helen Macdonald, talks about funding more projects in the Highlands & Islands…
What is the Heritage Lottery Fund?
The Heritage Lottery Fund uses money from the National Lottery to enable communities to celebrate, look after and learn more about our diverse heritage.  In the Highlands & Islands we have funded more than 145 projects with grants totalling around £28million.

What do you mean by heritage?
Broadly speaking, it means anything that has come from the past or that has been handed down to us by tradition which is considered important in either a national, regional or local context.  This might range from historic buildings and parks, museums and archives and unspoilt countryside, to people’s customs, traditions and experiences.

What sort of projects would you like to see in Highlands & Islands?
· Firstly, we would like to encourage smaller community-based applications.  Local heritage is one of our top priorities.  We have been developing ways of making it easier to apply to us and we have recently introduced Development Teams in each of our regional offices to help local groups develop applications.  Remember – you do not have to be a heritage group to apply to HLF; we fund heritage activities (eg. heritage trails, exhibitions etc) as well as works to the physical heritage itself; and we have lots of money available for small projects.

· Secondly, the diversity of the Highlands & Islands cultural heritage is one of its strengths and we would like to help support and celebrate that.  So we would welcome more applications which benefit our intangible heritage such as our language and traditions. 
· Thirdly, we welcome more applications from the whole of Highlands & Islands, from Fetlar to Forres, Callanish to Campbeltown as we are committed to ensuring that our grants are spread as widely as possible across Scotland.   
So how does someone looking for funding start their process?
First of all – talk to us! We are very happy to provide advice and guidance before you put pen to paper and try and fill in the form.  We will then send you an application pack and provide you with further help if needed as you complete your form.  Our website is also full of information to help you get started. We are very happy to give talks, seminars and presentations about the HLF and often do so in association with the local authority, local enterprise company or the Council for Voluntary Services. Anyone interested should contact us and let us know.  

Want to find out more?
The Heritage Lottery Fund is planning for the first time to hold their new audiences event in Inverness on Wednesday 24th September 2003.  This event is targeted at community groups who wish to find out more about the Heritage Lottery Fund and want to gain some practical advice from the professionals in their chosen heritage area whether it be projects to do with archiving, footpaths, culture, young people, genealogy, museums or interpretation.  It will all be covered on the day – you can’t afford to miss it.  
Everyone is welcome, and if you would like to find out more, just contact Helen Macdonald, at the address below to be added to our mailing list.  

Hope to hear from you soon!
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